

California Regional Water Quality Control Board

Los Angeles Region

Recipient of the 2001 Environmental Leadership Award from Keep California Beautiful



Linda S. Adams
Agency Secretary

320 W. 4th Street, Suite 200, Los Angeles, California 90013
Phone (213) 576-6600 FAX (213) 576-6640 - Internet Address: http://www.waterboards.ca.gov/losangeles

Arnold Schwarzenegger
Governor

August 18, 2010

Mr. Daniel S. Samorano Raytheon Company 1151 East Hermans Road TU, Bldg 826 Tucson, AZ85706

NOTICE OF NON-COMPLIANCE - FORMER HUGHES MISSILE SYSTEMS COMPANY, 8433 FALLBROOK AVENUE, CANOGA PARK, CALIFORNIA (ORDER NO. 95-012, CI-7483)

Dear Mr. Samorano:

The California Regional Water Quality Control Board, Los Angeles Region (Regional Board), is the public agency with primary responsibility for the protection of ground and surface water quality for all beneficial uses within major portions of Los Angeles and Ventura Counties, including the referenced property above.

You are subject to Order No. 95-012, in which the Regional Board specifies waste discharge requirements for discharges from your remediation system. Under Monitoring and Reporting Program No. 7483, which is part of Order No. 95-012, you are required to self monitor your discharge and to submit monitoring reports at regular intervals.

Non- Compliance with Waste Discharge Requirements

Staff had reviewed the monitoring reports submittal history from the 1st Quarter 1997 to the annual report of 2009. Staff found that during this period some of the quarterly and annual reports were not submitted on time as shown in the table below:

Reporting Period	Date Due	Date Received	Days Late
1 st Quarter 1998	4/15/1998	4/17/1998	2
4 th Quarter 1998	1/15/1999	7/6/1999	172
2 nd Quarter 1999	7/15/1999	11/30/1999	138
Annual Report 2006	3/15/2007	5/4/2007	50
Annual Report 2007	3/15/2008	4/29/2008	45
Annual Report 2008	3/15/2009	3/25/2009	10
Annual Report 2009	3/15/2010	4/20/2010	36

You are hereby notified that you were out of compliance with waste discharge requirements specified in Board Order No. 95-012.

On June 30, 2010, the Regional Board was notified that there were no more discharges at the site and termination of the permit was requested.

Although your permit maybe terminated, you remain liable for any violations of Order No. 95-012.

If you have any questions, please call Ms. Dionisia Rodriguez at (213) 620-6122 or me at (213) 576-6618.

Sincerely,

Rebecca Chou, Ph.D., P.E.

Section Chief of Groundwater Permitting and Land Disposal

cc: Ms. Sutida Bergquist, California Department of Public Health

Mr. Chris Nagler, Watermaster, California Department of Water Resources

Mr. Bernard Franklin, Los Angeles County, Department of Public Health

Mr. Hoover Ng, Water Replenishment District-Southern California

Mr. Rod Collins, Department of Toxic Substances Control

Mr. Jacques Marcillac. Oneida Total Integrated Enterprises

Mr. Kenneth Katich, Trammell Crow Company

Mr. William Preston Bowling, Aerospace Cancer Museum and Education

Ms. Christina Walsh, Cleanuprocketdyne.org

Ms. Bonnie Klea

Ms. Chris Rowe

Mr. Daniel Wiseman